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This newsletter is compiled by the Whitstable Medical Practice (WMP) Patient 
Participation Group (PPG).       It can be viewed also at the WMP website 
 www.whitstablemedicalpractice.co.uk   via óThe Practiceô tab. 
 
 
Headlines 
 
 
Saddleton Road and Seasalter GP Surgeries have merged with WMP  -  following 
Dr Shahôs recent retirement. Details on page 2.  
 
Minor Injury Unit Upgrade - Good news ð the Estuary View MIU has just been 
upgraded to one of the first Urgent Treatment Centres in the area. This allows the 
department to treat more complex cases locally (including some ambulance cases) and 
so help reduce pressures on A&E departments. Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) 
funding has been allocated for the necessary additional clinical room and point-of-care 
testing facilities e.g. blood tests. Please see the NHS poster reproduced on page 3. 
 
Virtual Fracture Clinic - WMP has introduced a new process to speed-up the  local 
treatment of fractures. More details on page 4. 
 
Changes to WMP General Practitioners - Page 4 also has details of GPs recently 
leaving and joining the Practice. 
 
Red Zebra - a local infrastructure organisation, working with residents and 
organisations to improve opportunities and services for people in the community, made 
a presentation recently to the PPG. Please see the summary on page 5. 
 
Overseas Travel - Patients are reminded of the importance of medical precautions for 
travelling abroad, especially outside Western Europe and North America, including 
winter months. These may include prior vaccinations and/or medications to take. Travel 
advice and information is available at all WMP sites and the WMP website. 
 
 
Additional information about GP and other Clinics  - can be seen on pages 6 & 7. 
 
 

HEALTH ON THE WEB: 
 

National Health Service www.nhs.uk          
 
NHS Direct: www.nhsdirect.nhs.uk   

http://www.whitstablemedicalpractice.co.uk
http://www.nhs.uk
http://www.nhsdirect.nhs.uk
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Saddleton and Seasalter GP Surgeries Merger with Whitstable 
Medical Practice 

  
Dr Shar, GP founder of Whitstableôs Saddleton Road Surgery (including the Seasalter 
Surgery) retired on 31

st
 March after almost 31 years of great service to his local 

patients. Firstly, from Grimshill Road and then Saddleton Road, before starting the 
second surgery in Seasalter. As it proved impossible to recruit a suitable replacement 
for Dr Shar, and after careful consideration, it was agreed to merge this GP practice 
with the Whitstable Medical Practice (WMP) from 1

st
 April. Significantly, the Seasalter 

Surgery in Faversham Road now operates as an integral part of WMP, but the 
Saddleton Road premises has closed permanently. 
 
This plan was supported  by the Patient Participation Groups of both practices (who 
merged in advance) and by NHS Canterbury and Coastal Clinical Commissioning 
Group which is the NHS body responsible for commissioning GP services in the area. 
 
Dr Sharôs partner Dr Sakel, the nurses and staff at the Saddleton/Seasalter practice 
are staying as part of the merged Practice. Their patients have all been contacted and 
informed of the changes, including which surgery to phone for GP appointments. Most 
will continue with their current named GP and others, where this is not possible, have 
been advised of their new GP. Alternatively, there will be an option to register at one of 
the other WMP sites should they wish.  
 
A roughly two-month transition period is required to harmonise fully the clinical, IT and 
administrative systems before the practices will be fully linked. During this time, for 
instance, former Saddleton Road patients will receive nursing care at Seasalter 
Surgery. (Patientsô electronic medical records etc. have already been transferred 
satisfactorily). 
 

Overall, affected patients should benefit as they will have access to a wider range of 
clinical services across Whitstable, together with increased accessibility and 
availability of appointments. WMP is one of the largest GP group practices in the 
country, with a wide range of additional elective care facilities, and rated óOutstandingô 
by the Care Quality Commission. These services will now be available to the almost 
40,000 patients registered locally, delivered by WMPôs four continuing medical facilities 
at Chestfield, Harbour Street, Estuary View, and Seasalter: 
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Estuary View Minor Injury Unit upgrade to Urgent Treatment Centre 
 


